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BEGINNING OF REVIEW NOTICE 
Five Certificate of Need Applications 

 
 

Applicants, Project Descriptions, Estimated Costs:   
All applicants propose to establish a Medicare and Medicaid certified hospice agency to serve 
Clark County. 
 
Providence Hospice  
The agency would operate out of the existing agency based in Portland at 4400 NE Halsey Street 
in Portland, Oregon [97213].  There are no estimated capital costs for the project. 
 
Season Hospice & Palliative Care of Clark County, LLC  
The address for the new agency is: 2621 NE 134th Street in Vancouver [98686].  The estimated 
capital cost for the project is $110,000. 
 
Heart of Hospice 
The agency would operate out of the existing agency based in Gresham at 649 NW 12th Street in 
Gresham, Oregon [97030].  The estimated capital cost for the project is $50,000. 
 
Bristol Hospice Clark, LLC  
The address for the new agency is: 5520 Bridgeport Way West in University Place [98467].  The 
estimated capital cost for the project is $30,000. 
 
Continuum Care of Clark, LLC  
The address for the new agency is: 2415 NW 134th Street in Vancouver [98686].  The estimated 
capital cost for the project is $105,600. 
 
Public Hearing:  No public hearing will be held unless requested.  To request a hearing, the 
request must be in writing and include the name, address, and signature of the person making the 
request.  Deadline for requesting a public hearing is 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 2, 2019.  Faxed 
requests will not be accepted. 
 
If a public hearing is scheduled, the hearing notice will be published in the The Columbian at 
least 15 days before the date of hearing. 
 
Public Comment Period:   If no public hearing is held, written comments must be received by 
the Certificate of Need Program on Thursday, May 2, 2019.  Faxed comments will not be 
accepted.  Send public hearing request or written comments to: 
 

Mailing Address Physical Address 



Department of Health 
Certificate of Need Program 
Mail Stop 47852 
Olympia, WA 98504-7852 

Department of Health 
Certificate of Need Program 
111 Israel Road SE 
Tumwater, WA 98501 

 
Anticipated Decision Date: Monday, August 19, 2019 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information, please contact Beth Harlow with 
the Certificate of Need Program at beth.harlow@doh.wa.gov.  For additional information or details 
log into our website:  www.doh.wa.gov/hsqa/FSL/certneed 
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